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	Headteacher, Framed and Busy Bee Certificates have been awarded to:

	
	Headteacher
	Framed
	Busy Bee

	Class 1
	Sophie Rowlandson

Harriett Goodrum 
	Harvey Bennett

William Nelson
	Annie Porter
Kaira Latham

	Class 2
	Daniel Olerenshaw
Freya Barton
	Grace Wheatman
Archie Goodrum
	Ava Porter
Eleanor Tegg

	Class 3
	Alfie Atherton
Mya Barton
	Debra Nyamai
Amelia Roberts
	Jacob Burrow
Lucie Rowlandson

	Class 4
	ALL OF CLASS 4!



	Attendance Week Ending: 
Friday 7th June 2019

	 Class 1
	95.41%

	Class 2
	94.67%

	Class 3
	97.61%

	Class 4
	96.69%

	Whole School:  96.27%


Lunchtime, Before and After School Activity Clubs for the 2nd half of Summer Term
	
	8.45-9.00am
	12.30-1.00pm
	3.15-4.15pm

	Mon
	KS2 ‘Wake and Shake’ 
	Young Leaders
	KS2 Craft, Design and Technology



	Tues
	KS2 ‘Wake and Shake’ 
	Y2-6 Reading Club
	KS2 Sports Club

	Wed
	KS2 ‘Wake and Shake’ 
	
	

	Thurs
	KS2 ‘Wake and Shake’ 
	Running Club
	Gardening/ECO Club



	Fri
	KS2 ‘Wake and Shake’ 
	Young Leaders
	


CLASS OF THE WEEK CLASS 4:  Wow! We've been busy! Class 4 were absolutely fabulous and hard working for the Spring Fayre. The initiative and lunch time work was tremendous: face painting, tattoos, games, bead bracelets, photographs and the delicious ice-cream soda (beakers thanks to costa) et al. Many children started at their stalls at 2pm and were still manning the stalls at 3:30pm!

Straight after SATs, we created Ancient Egyptian artefacts in clay...a real "chill". (Model mummies and canopic jars). This half term we have continued to find out about the body and how it works and set off on an exciting adventure story called "Stormbreaker". But it all fads into insignificance in comparison to ...

THE AWESOME RESIDENTIAL Such fun. Such delightful company. We went to Brathay Hall, at the top of Lake Windermere, to a beautiful house and delicious food. We canoed in groups for an ice-cream at Waterhead, then kayaked and independent canoed, sloshed about and jumped off the jetty. We were happier and wetter than the ducks! Next, ghyll scrambling in such supportive teams holding onto natural tree root hand-rails and showering in waterfalls. We climbed rocks and leaped into plunge pools (cold!!). Climbing was the next mission, every child set their own challenge...the belay teams were brilliant. The view at the top of Todd Crag was well worth the walk, learning about why wasps are useful and what plants you can nibble, en route. (Bye the way, wasps eat midge -wahoo!)  Finally, we challenged ourselves further on a different climbing activity- one Y5 boy is now "Spider man" alias "The Speedy Red-Squirrel". So many children are athletic, agile and brave. AND we had an explore, giggle with games and strolls in the evening.  We even watched some otters play as we sketched. What a treat. Bedtime: story and a duvet...we won't mention the gentle snoring as the story was read. (Yes really!)  Such fun...an honour to know each other even better. 

On return to school, the children were asked to write if the Residential was worthwhile. We discussed: our experts like Kat and Richard, our "kit" at £200 a harness and £60 a helmet. The answer was a resounding YES and Y5 can't wait to go back!
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A huge thank you too, to our brilliant staff, Miss Horne and Mrs Wild for making the whole experience such a memorable one for our children (Mrs Pett enjoyed the evenings and mornings too; even managing to get some sleep!)
SPECIAL FAMILY SERVICE TO CELEBRATE MR MICHAEL WILSON TAKING OVER AS ‘THE QUEEN’S GUIDE TO THE SANDS’ ON SUNDAY 16TH JUNE AT ST. JOHN THE BAPTISTE CHURCH:
As previously sent, please find below a special invitation from Revd Dr Jim Bruce, Transitional Team Rector, to all of our children, parents and wider community to join in a special celebration for Mr Michael Wilson becoming the Queen’s Guide to the Sands.

                      The Church of England in Cark, Flookburgh, Holker, Ravenstown                                       

I’m delighted to invite you to join this special community service on Sunday morning, 9th June 2019 9.30 - 10.15 in Flookburgh Church.

You’ll know Michael is a local man, with children in Flookburgh School, so we’d like to celebrate his being appointed as Queen’s Guide to the Sands, here in the village, and we’d love as many as possible to join the party.

It will be an informal service, with well-known sea-based songs, with refreshments following.

Do come!

Every blessing

Jim Bruce 

(Transitional Team Rector, Cartmel Peninsula Team)

We are delighted to have received this invitation and hope that as many of our children and families as possible will be able to attend the service on Sunday morning to celebrate with Mr Wilson on his new appointment.

MESSY CHURCH: Watch this space for an update on Friday’s ‘Messy Church’ activities in next week’s newsletter.
BAGS 2 SCHOOL: Well done to everyone who donated clothing in support of FoFs; the total number of bags received in school was a fantastic 57, weighing in at a whopping 270kg and raising £108!
On behalf of FoFs, a massive thank you to all of our families for their kind donations.

RESERVE SPORTS DAY: Please note that the reserve date for our Sports Day has been changed to Friday 12th July; it will still take place in the morning, as usual.
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Dates for your Diary for the Summer term:
Wed 19th Jun
Year 5 and 6 Kwick Cricket at Cartmel Priory School
Thurs 20th Jun
Judging of Cumbria in Bloom Competition for our school allotment takes place today

Thurs 20th Jun
‘Real Love Rocks’ Programme - Y6 Parents Information meeting with Miss Horne

Tues 25th Jun
Year 6 Transition Day at Cartmel Priory School – Details to follow

Wed 26th Jun
KS2 Athletics Competition at CPS – Details to follow

Wed 26th Jun
Fell Foot in-school session – The history of Fell Foot 
Thurs 27th Jun
Whole-school, Sponsored Walk to Chapel Island with Mr Wilson – Details to follow

Mon 1st July
Sports Day held in the morning from 9.15am
Mon 1st July
Library Bus Visits in the afternoon

Tues 2nd July
Year 5 Science Session in school with Mr Russell from CPS

Fri 5th July
KS2 to watch a performance by ‘Trio Volant’ at Victoria Hall, Grange – this trip is still to be confirmed; details shall follow as soon as we are able

Fri 5th July
Cumbria In Bloom Awards Ceremony at Heron Hill School, Kendal

Mon 8th July
Class 2 trip to the Judges Lodgings in Lancaster

Fri 12th July
CHANGE OF DATE Reserve Sports Day

W/c 8th July
End of Year Reports out – date to be confirmed

Tues 9th July
Year 6 SAT Results are confirmed to school today

Mon 15th July
Whole School Parents Evening to discuss reports 3.30pm – 5.00pm

NB: We have not included any dates for competitions that we may be entering over the course of the Summer term; we shall notify you of events our children shall be competing in nearer the time.
Further dates for events and activities may be added to the diary as the term progresses so, please watch out for updates in the newsletters.
Internet Safety Link for your information and records:
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This term’s Christian Value is ‘Endurance’


‘You know that many runners enter a race but, only one of them wins the prize!


Corinthians 9:24























Ofsted December 2018 says,


‘This school continues to be Good’
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National Online Safety Details: 


www.nationalonlinesafety.com	


Twitter - @natonlinesafety


Facebook - /NationalOnlineSafety


Phone - 0800 368 8061





https://www.ceop.police.uk/safety-centre








Values:    Respect   Hope   Compassion   Courage   Endurance   Forgiveness

